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Sunday 4
th

 February 2018 

 

Chocolates or Ashes? 

On February 14
th
 2018 there is a clash of fixtures so to speak. Each year on that 

date St. Valentine’s Day is celebrated.  St. Valentine was a third century 

Christian martyr and how his feast day came to be celebrated as a day for 

romantic love is lost in the mists of time.   
 

What is for sure is that it is a day capitalised on by chocolatiers and florists not 

to mention restaurateurs and greeting card manufacturers. Many is the husband who came home 

from work to ‘picture and no sound’ on Feb 14
th
 when the significance of the day had slipped their 

minds! And yes despite the commercialisation of the day the idea of a day for couples to affirm 

their love is a good one to be encouraged.   
 

There are relics of St. Valentine in the Carmelite Church in Whitefriar Street in Dublin , these were 

gifted by one of the popes to the order. Each year the Carmelite Fathers have a blessing for 

engaged couples on the Saint’s Day.  
 

This year however the day of flowers and chocolates clashes with one of the great penitential days 

of the church year Ash Wednesday.  Ash Wednesday is one of only two days in the year when 

Catholics – and many Christians of other denominations are asked to abstain from meat and, to fast.  

It is the beginning of the 40 days of Lent when we recall the Lord’s 40 days spent in the desert 

preparing for what was to come. 

 

So what of Ash Wednesday 2018?   
Why not celebrate it the day beforehand on Shrove Tuesday the 13

th
 

February?  
 

The restaurants will have tables, and the prices won’t be hiked up to cash-

in, even the chocs in the supermarkets might not have the mark-up that 

romance adds on the following day.   
 

That way you can have the best of both worlds so to speak! 
 

On Ash Wednesday the tradition of signing with ashes takes place at the Masses.  

This practice has its roots in the Old Testament when those responding to the Lord’s call to 

repentance and renewal was accepted, and they wore sackcloth and ashes as a sign of their 

willingness to change. In St. Mary’s we have two Masses each day throughout Lent at 10.00 am in 

the Morning and at 7.30 pm in the evening. 
 

Fr. Philip Curran 

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 

10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in 

the morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, 

as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm 

Monday to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone 

and referral line 1890 350250. Please note that 

FLAC provides Free Legal Advice and not Free 

Legal Aid.  

 

Changes to State Pension (Contributory) Rules 
The Minister for Employment Affairs and Social 

Protection has announced changes to how the 

State Pension (Contributory) is calculated. The 

changes aim to ensure that all of a person’s social 

insurance contributions, rather than when they 

were paid, are taken into account when assessing 

their entitlement to a pension. 
 

The new Total Contributions Approach (TCA) 

will include a new Home Caring credit. This will 

provide credited contributions for up to 20 years 

of homemaking and caring duties. The changes 

will particularly benefit women, who spent time 

outside the paid workplace, while raising families 

or in caring roles. 
 

The TCA will come into effect on 30 March 

2018. It will also be available to anyone who 

reached pension age after 1 September 2012, 

when the revised rate bands took effect.  As a 

result the Department will invite over 40,000 

current pensioners to have their pensions 

recalculated under TCA. Invitations are expected 

to be sent out in late 2018. 
 

Pensioners do not need to contact the Department 

or do anything else until they get a letter from the 

Department nearer the end of 2018. 
 

The first payments will be made in early 2019, 

with payment backdated to 30 March. 

For further information please see: 

http://www.welfare.ie/en/pressoffice/Pages/pr230

118.aspx 

Comhaltas Ceoltóirí  Éireann 
Craobh Leamhcáin/ Lucan Branch 
Irish traditional music  
We have openings for our music groups and Céilí 

Bands for U12, U15 and U18. Classical Piano 

players and drummers welcome. No band 

experience necessary. 
 

Term 2 begins on Feb 7th. 

We have a limited number 

of spaces available in all our 

improver classes and pre-

instrumentals. Subject to demand we will have a 

guitar class for beginners (adults or children) at 

7.30pm. Instrument rental available in fiddle and 

banjo. 
 

Classes are held on Wednesdays in Gaelscoil 

Naomh Padraig, Castle Road, Lucan. 
 

Check www.lucancomhaltas.com 

or email lucan@comhaltas.net 

for more information. 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Festival 2018 

The Committee met for it's first meeting of 2018 

and confirmed that this year's Festival will run 

from Thurs 6th Sept to Sunday 9th Sept. 
 

This year will be our 10th Festival and we hope to 

make it our best since our inaugural one in 2008. 

Further details as the year progresses. 
 

Christmas Lights 

It has come to our notice that some people believe 

that the Lucan Festival Committee organized the 

supply and fitting of the Lights in the Village 

Green. South Dublin County Council are the 

owners of these lights and they as part of the 

Have Your Say Initiative bought and erected the 

lights. 
 

The Festival Committee were asked by SDCC to 

organize an event to coincide with the switch on 

of the lights which we did on the 3rd December. 

We thank all the businesses who very generously 

contributed to making the event. 
 

SDCC have we are told decided to leave the lights 

on the trees and before December will inspect 

them before switching them on again for 

Christmas. 
 

Joe Byrne, Chairman 

http://www.welfare.ie/en/pressoffice/Pages/pr230118.aspx
http://www.welfare.ie/en/pressoffice/Pages/pr230118.aspx
http://www.lucancomhaltas.com/
mailto:lucan@comhaltas.net


Tesco Lucan are 

including Liffey 

Sound in the Tesco 

Community Fund 

scheme. 
 

We would be absolutely thrilled if you could give 

us your support by dropping blue discs into the 

"Liffey Sound" tube. Please spread the word to 

your friends and family. Thanks from all of us at 

Liffey Sound FM. 
 

"Lucan Live" is broadcast every day at 3pm and 

repeated at 10pm each night. When there is a 5th 

Wednesday in the month, Brendan Hackett 

presents a comedy special.  
 

Check out this week's comedy special on podcast 

on our website and Facebook page. If you are a 

budding comedian and would like to get involved 

in this programme- please contact 

stationmanager@liffeysoundfm.ie 
 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie or catch up on Facebook 
 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community radio 

station!  

 

 

BIG ISSUES, BIG 
DECISIONS  
 

We have made good 

progress in identifying 

suitable premises for our 

group and we now want to 

review & discuss our options with all our 

members.  
 

We urge all shedders to attend our next scheduled 

meeting on Thursday 8th February, 6.30 to 

7.45pm in Lucan Library (the Library is located 

in the SuperValu shopping centre on the 

Newcastle Road, close to Starbucks). At this 

meeting we will present details of the four quite 

different options we now have for a suitable shed.  
 

We will be seeking lots of feedback, opinions and 

ideas from our shedders and this meeting offers 

everybody a chance to have their say, to be heard, 

to help determine our best option. So, looking 

forward to an active and positive meeting.  
 

IF YOU ARE NOT THERE YOU VOICE WILL 
NOT BE HEARD! 
 

 

FOUND 
Pushchair (Mamas & Papas) in Griffeen Valley 

Park on Sunday 28
th

 January. 

Please contact Viv for details 086-3413618. 

Society For Old Lucan (SOL) 
SOL is the new local history group for Lucan, 

open to one and all; whether you’re new to Lucan 

or your ancestors came here with the Normans! 

Membership is free for 2018. Join our group on 

Facebook “Society for Old Lucan (SOL)” to get 

updates.  
 

Many thanks to all the people who came to our 

first event, the “Artefact Afternoon” in Lucan 

Library last Saturday. Dave Power from SDCC 

Local Studies gave us a fascinating overview of 

some of the free local history resources available 

to all at http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/local-

studies.  
 

There were great artefacts for people to examine 

including Nash’s of Lucan glass bottles, Lucan 

Dairy ceramics, various finds from Woodville 

House, a wonderful brochure from the Spa Hotel 

from the 1920’s, an aerial photo of Lucan from 

the 1950’s, a great “Then and Now” comparison 

of various famous views of Lucan, memorabilia 

and photos from a member of pipe bands from 

Lucan. The best thing was seeing people who are 

passionate about local history chatting and 

sharing information.  
 

February Event:  

Group visit and tour of the unique, early-

eighteenth century Kildrought House, Main 

Street, Celbridge. Kildrought House was built 

before Castletown House, and is a wonderful 

example of businessman’s family home in the 

1720’s. Kildrought House was restored in line 

with its original construction and the present 

owner, June Stuart, will give this tour of her home 

and garden (on the banks of the Liffey), to finish 

with tea/coffee and cakes in the beautiful drawing 

room.  

10 euro per head, including refreshments.  

Sunday, 11 February, 10.30 am-12.00 pm.  

Meet outside Kildrought House at 10.30 sharp.  

Any queries, please email: OldLucan@gmail.com 
 

SOL Committee: Helen Farrell (Chair), Elaine 

Hurley, Darren Tully, Billy Sines  

Contact us: OldLucan@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Happy 7th Birthday  

to Seán  

on the 4th February.  
 

Hope you have lots of fun!  

Love Nanny and Granddad Cummins 
 

 
 

mailto:stationmanager@liffeysoundfm.ie
http://www.liffeysoundfm.ie/
http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/local-studies
http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/local-studies
mailto:OldLucan@gmail.com


Parish Notes 
 

St Mary’s, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 

 

Best wishes to Gael Scoil Naomh 

Pádraig and Gael Scoil Eiscir 

Riada who will be confirmed this 

week on the 6
th

 and 8
th

 of February 

respectively. 

                 Please keep them in your 

prayers 
 

The Ministry of the Word at St. Mary’s 

It is over two years since the last 

appeal for parishioners to join the 

Ministry of the Word at St. Mary’s.  

In the intervening period the number 

of readers has reduced for a variety of readers and 

an appeal is being made at all the Masses this 

week-end for parishioners to come forward and 

join the Ministry.    
 

Each reader’s commitment is to read at a Mass of 

the reader’s choice for one month every three 

months.   The objective is that there be two 

readers for each Mass and their role is to proclaim 

the word of God to the congregation and make it 

as meaningful as possible.   It is therefore a great 

honour to be a Minister of the Word and it is also 

an enriching, fulfilling and spiritual experience.   
 

Accordingly an invitation is extended to those 

parishioner who feel they have been given the gift 

of a reasonable voice (which will be trained to 

sound better) and a sense of reading aloud (which 

will be trained to interpret better) to join this most 

important Parish Ministry.   
 

If you are interested please leave your contact 

details in the Sacristy or with Deirdre in the 

Parish Office and I will contact you shortly 

thereafter without commitment on your part.    

Michael Grant (Coordinator) 
 

Lucan Justice and Peace Group 

Christmas Tree Appeal 2017 

Thanks to the generosity of St. Mary's parish 

community, the recent Christmas Tree Appeal 

(which includes proceeds of the December Craft 

Fair) raised €6,103.50. for the chosen charities. 
 

As arranged the funds have been divided between 

"Wells for Zoe", (see http://wellsforzoe.org/) and 

Brother Kevin's "Capuchin Day Centre, Church 

Street, Dublin". 

Each of these charities have received €3,051.75. 

 

The Justice and Peace Group appreciates your 

continued support. 

Christian Meditation: We meet each Tuesday at 

8pm in The Bungalow.    Everyone welcome.   

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 
 

Bethany Group: Bethany Group is available to 

listen to or just be there for anyone who is feeling  

lonely or lost following the death of a loved one.  

We meet on the 2
nd

 Monday of each month from 

10.30am-11.30am, also on the 4
th

 Thursday of 

each month from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre ï 

6217041  
 

Legion of Mary: We meet in Room 2 in the 

Parish Centre every Wednesday at 6.30pm.  We 

are much involved in home visits and nursing 

homes.  With extra help we could a wider range 

of work in the parish.  

Come and join us, you will not regret it.   

More info: Peter 01 6241105/ Brigid 01 6281686 
 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

Parish Ministry: It is an important part of our 

ministry to support people in times of sickness 

and bereavement.  We would greatly appreciate it, 

if you would let us know if someone in your 

family is ill or admitted to hospital.  Ph. 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Patrick’s 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered 

a loss through bereavement or otherwise. 

Grieving is a natural process which can be helped 

by someone listening with empathy and 

understanding. We meet on the third Wednesday 

of each Month from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral 

Centre, St. Patrick’s Church. This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 

St Mary's Folk Group  

Our next Mass takes place this  

Sunday 12.15pm.  Please come  

along and join in the singing. 

 

 

 

http://www.lucanparish.com/
http://wellsforzoe.org/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


 

 

 

 

 

Pilgrimages 
Medjugorje 2018 -  

1. May 9
th
 to 16

th  
€599 - pps. 

2. May 7
th
 to 16

th
 €625 pps. 

Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911 
 

Medjugorje Irish Centre Pilgrimages 2018:  

7 nights B&B and Airport Shuttle service 

from €279 per person. Book any flight - any 

time and we provide guaranteed airport 

shuttle service. Call us for further info and 

book the dates that suit you. Tel. 01 443 4510 

or email reservations@med-irishcentre.com.  
 

 

Lucan Senior Citizens 
Rota for February: 

Wed 7
th

 : Prim Dempsey, Tess Keogh, Teresa 

Hayes, Eileen O'Callaghan 

Wed 14
th

 : Agnes Kavanagh, Anne Byrne, Irene 

Stafford, Brid McCormack 

Wed 21
st
 : Pat Dwyer, Helen Hickey, Rosaleen 

Flavin, Catherine Tierney 

Wed 28
th

: Moira O'Byrne, Clare McDonald, Irene 

Stafford, Catherine Tierney 
 

Wed 7
th

:  Committee Meeting 12.45pm Parish 

Centre 

 

Great day at  

St Mary's  
 
Last Sunday 3 of our parishioners 

were awarded the Benemerenti 

Medal by the Apostolic Nuncio to 

Ireland Archbishop Jude 

Thaddeus Okolo. 

  

Photo: Don MacDonald, Fr Philip, 

Archbishop Jude, Fr Tom, Billy 

Birnie and Ewan O'Flynn. 

 

Congratulations to these men -  

Well deserved.  

 

 

 

 

Lucan ICA 
Tues 6

th
 Feb:  

Our craft class of 2018 - 10am 

to 12.30pm.  Please bring 

along whatever project you 

are working on at present.  We will discuss which 

crafts members would like to learn........... maybe 

quillo making or patchwork cushion. 

Wed 7
th

 Feb: 

Business Meeting 8pm.  We hope for a good 

attendance of our members to discuss plans for 

future guild occasions. 

Thurs 8
th

 Feb:  

Some of our members will teach crochet to 

Transition Year Students in St Joseph's Secondary 

School.  We look forward to meeting 30 young 

ladies and introducing them to a new hobby. 
 

Condolence  

We send our heartfelt condolences to our former 

member Marie Connolly and her family on the 

untimely death of her daughter Niamh Rankin.  

May she rest in peace. 
 

Get Well Wishes 

President and members send get well wishes to 

Margaret Hynes and Madeline Coffey and look 

forward to seeing them back in the Guild soon . 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mother and Toddler Group 

St Mary's Parish Centre 

There will be NO meeting on Thursday 8
th

 

February due to Confirmation be held. 

Medjugorje Mass  - St Mary's Church 
 

Monday 12
th

 February at 7.30pm 
 

Rosary and Confessions at 6.45pm 

All welcome 

mailto:reservations@med-irishcentre.com


Ann iversar y 
 

McNALLY (MAY) 

4th Anniversary ð 2nd February 
Four years have passed in a blink of an eye 

Sometimes we still ask God why? 

You loved us all like no other 

Sure we were so lucky to have  

Such a wonderful Mother. 

Missing you always. Also remembering Dad. 

Love from all your family. 

 
Birthday Remembrance  
 

DALY (JOAN) 

3rd February 
Birthday remembrance of my dear sister Joan. 

Loved and missed always, 

Anne, Dave, family and friends  

 

 
 

 

NAGARHOPE    
TOUR DE NEPAL  
Sunday 28

th
, 10am Irish time, just spoke to Doc. 

They are at the airport, heading back to 

Kathmandu. They had a days rest yesterday after 

cycling those gruelling 1170 km. What a way to 

celebrate his 40
th

 birthday on Wednesday 31
st
. 

What an achievement for all four cyclists. They 

had a bad end, with some kind of food poisoning, 

but other than that there were very few hitches 

thank God. 
 

 

Donations are coming in steadily, especially 

online, thanks to all. 
 

 

Plans for the Spin event on 10
th

 February are in 

full swing. We need a few 

more volunteers to collect on 

the day for one hour. 

Contact Niamh 087-0666891 

or Tadhg 087-9225103 

Donations can be made to 

191 Beech Park. 

Alternatively, you can 

donate online using the following two links 

https://give.everydayhero.com/ie/tour-de-

nepal-cycle   

http://www.nagarhope.com/donate/ 

 

We are a small voluntary 

charity putting all our 

efforts into the funding of 

life-saving equipment, an 

M.R.I. machine, for "The 

New Children's Hospital" when building is 

complete. 
 

Koins for Kids Ireland repatriates non-Euro coin, 

collects out of date and damaged currency, and 1 

and 2 cent coin accumulations.  We are open to 

any sort of donation and nothing is to small. 
 

We have raised in excess of €50,000 and we 

intend to make a big difference to these children 

who suffer for reasons beyond their control. 
 

It is nice to give something back.  So we thank the 

businesses that help us for their generosity on our 

social media network and say positive things 

about them and their organisations, big and small. 
 

If you have any old coin of any kind that needs 

a new home, please give it to us!! 

You can drop same into St Mary's Sacristy or 

St Mary's Parish Office. 
 

Our belief is that if you gain financially from 

charity, that it is not charity, it is a job.  And we 

stick to this ethos.  Charity no. 20100339 
 

Your help would be greatly appreciated. 

Yours Sincerely 

Liam Duggan, (Chairperson, Founder)  

Ph 086 858521 

Damien Douglas, Lucan. Ph. 087 9519222 
 

For further information contact: 

Email: liam@koinsforkids.ie 

Website: koinsforkids.ie 

Facebook: Koins for Kids Ireland  

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement 
Association 
Whist Results for 30

th
 January 2018: 

1st – Mary McCarthy. 2
nd

 – Marguerite 

Cunningham, Maureen Carpenter, Michael 

Bradley 
 

We are starting our Racing Days again in 

Fairyhouse. First Race Day is Wednesday 7
th

 

February. Contact Joyce 087-9272137. 
 

Best wishes to our members who are at home or 

in hospital sick. Looking forward to seeing you 

back soon, 
 

New Whist session starting next Tuesday, 6
th

 

February, in Springfield Hotel. Membership fees 

now due €25. New members are welcome. We 

meet every Thursday in St. Andrew’s Parish Hall. 

 

https://give.everydayhero.com/ie/tour-de-nepal-cycle
https://give.everydayhero.com/ie/tour-de-nepal-cycle
http://www.nagarhope.com/donate/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Searsol are starting 

a new touch typing 

course in  

St Kevin's 

Community College next Monday at 4pm. 
 

The course is suitable for children from the age 8 

up to school leaving age. Students learn at their 

own pace in positive learning environment. 

Would suit children that have dyspraxia or 

dyslexia or laptop exemption.  
 

Call Searsol on 016303384 to book your free 

first session. . 

St. Pɭʀɾɵɯɷ́ɿ ǚɭʅ Ǧarade Lucan 
2018 Entry Form 

 

This year’s theme is ‘Celebration of Spring’ 
 
 

Name of Group: ……………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Address: …………………………………………….………………………………………… 
 

Tel: ………………......................     Email: ……………….....................................................                 

             
Float: ……      Walkers: …… 
 

 

Contact Name: …………………………………………………  Tel. Number: ……………………… 

 

 

Supervising Leader 1: ………………………….……………… Tel. Number: ………………………. 

 

 

Supervising Leader 2: ………………………….……………… Tel. Number: ………………………. 

 

If you required music to be played at the viewing stand, a CD must be supplied by Friday 9
th

 March to 

the address below. No CD’s etc will be accepted on the day.  

 

PLEASE RETURN COMPLETED FORMS to: lucanparade@gmail.com 

Or Mary Meehan, 174 Arthur Griffith Park, Lucan. Mob: 085-7374645. 

 

CLOSING DATE: 28th FEBRUARY 2018 – No entry will be accepted after this date. 
 

Supported by Lucan Traders 
 

Follow us on Facebook 

 

Ardclough Celbridge Leixlip 
1916 Rising  
Commemoration Committee 
 

Éirí Amach na Cásca 1916 
 

Public Lecture 
ANTHONY O’REILLY 
Republican Martyr Celbridge 
 

Celbridge Library 
Thursday 8

th
 February 2018, at 7pm 

 

Speaker:  Jim Doyle, Local Historian       

 

mailto:lucanparade@gmail.com


The Giving Tree: 2017 
As many people may know by now, Wells for 

Zoe is a fully voluntary organization and when we 

began this madness, in 2005, we decided that 

100% of all public donations would go straight to 

our projects and we would pay ALL the expenses, 

and so it remains.  
 

We are so appreciative to the Justice and Peace 

group for trusting us with a share of the First 

Giving Tree and now again this year, and all of 

you for your contributions.  It is a very large 

donation for us, as we operate without Corporate 

or Government funding.  
 

This year’s funding is very timely for our Girl 

Child Project as we are just  completing two new 

Classrooms and what we call a Haven, or Respite 

Centre for any of our girls who need care or 

shelter for short periods as a result of abuse or 

neglect of one form or another.  
 

At times we can also use this space for training 

women’s groups in Horticulture, in Forestry, in 

Pump maintenance and as Preschool caregivers. 
 

Much of our lives nowadays, is spent working 

with, and for girls, supporting them and enabling 

them to have some minimal choices denied them 

by culture and tradition.  
 

This 3051.75 Euro will make a huge impact on 

the 258 very poor girls we support in Secondary 

School by paying school fees, supporting 

guardians, buying shoes, uniforms and clothing in 

general. 
 

Supported by the project, girls will be able to 

choose to finish Secondary school, to remain 

unmarried and to avoid pregnancy for the four 

years. Later, they will have a better status in their 

villages, they will have fewer children, and their 

children will go to school, helping to break the 

cycle. 
 

John and Mary Coyne  wellsfrozoe@gmail.com 
 

We would love to hear from you, if you have any 

questions. 

 

 

Annual Fundraising Night 
The World’s Best Salsa & Ballroom Dancers, a 

top class Live Orchestra & Singer, fantastic food, 

prizes to be won & social dancing for 

everyone! 
Saturday 10th February, Barberstown 

Castle Hotel,  

Straffan, Co. Kildare 

Tickets: €40 Online - €50 at the door 

Contact: 089-4957028 

 rozedaniela@gmail.com 

Safe in Your Home! 
Just before Christmas my car was damaged by 

three young boys aged between 12-16 years old. I 

am disabled and it cost me €350. My neighbour 

below had her car so badly damaged it was a 

complete write-off. She is disabled! My other 

neighbour who is also disabled had her car 

damaged. 
 

Are your sons wandering the streets causing upset 

and distress to the older generation: I cannot 

afford to replace my  car. I now park my car 

below my lounge window and keep the lights on 

all night for security. This has caused me so much 

stress. 
 

I don’t feel safe anymore. 
 

J. Curran 
 

(Contac details with Lucan Newsletter) 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Lucan’s 

Chris Crummey on being 

named as Dublin’s Senior 

Hurling Captain for the 2018 

season. Chris is the second 

Lucan man to have 

this honour, the 

other being Johnny 

McCaffrey, who is 

also back on this 

year’s team. They 

are joined by a third 

Lucanian – Ronan 

Smith! Things are 

certainly looking up 

for Lucan Hurlers! Best wishes to all! 

 

 

"Super Blue Blood 

Moon" – Some of us 

were lucky enough to 

get a glimpse of it last 

Wednesday night, but 

our roving reporter in 

Melbourne captured 

this lovely photo for us. 

It has been 150 years 

since this phenomena last occurred.  
 

The last time a ‘blue moon’ was visible here was 

three years ago in July 2015 and the next one will 

be on 31 March – we’ll watch out for that one! 

mailto:wellsfrozoe@gmail.com
mailto:rozedaniela@gmail.com


CHOOL               

NEWS  
 
 

Lucan Community College  
Lucan CC Quarterfinal Heartache: 

Congratulations and commiserations to the Lucan 

Community College U14 Boys Soccer team who 

were valiantly defeated in the Quarter Finals of 

the Dublin League this week. Lucan CC 

dominated the first half of the match against  

Coláiste Éanna and were unlucky not to be in 

front at half time, having missed a penalty in the 

opening period. The second half changed the 

complexion of the game with Coláiste Éanna 

scoring with their first attack. Lucan CC scored in 

the final minutes to send the game to extra-time 

and eventually penalties. Lucan CC eventually 

lost 5-4 to cruelly end their encouraging debut 

season in the U14 Dublin league. 
 

Lucan CC athletes shine in West Leinster 

Cross-Country Championships:  

 

Congratulations to all the Lucan Community 

College athletes who bravely took to the mud in a 

frenetic but successful West Leinster Cross 

Country Championships last week.There were 

excellent performances all round with Lucan CC 

finishing in much higher places among competing 

schools than in previous years. Particular mention 

must go to two of our students, Aine Burke, who 

finished 6th in the Senior Girls category and 

Shane Broderick, who finished 13th in the Minor 

Boys race.Aine and Shane both now qualify for 

the Leinster Championships with a chance of 

representing Lucan Community College in the 

All-Ireland national finals.A huge thank you must 

go to two of our teachers who relentlessly drive 

our athletic programme forward here in the 

College. Ms. Joy for organising the teams, travel 

and logistics for each event and for coach, Ms. 

Conway for bringing the students out running 

each Friday during lunch break. 
 

Lucan CC student honoured with art award 

for anti-bullying message:  

Congratulations to Amy Martin (2
nd

 year) who 

has been selected for a special award for her anti-

bullying poster by the National Anti-Bullying 

Research and Resource Centre. Amy will now get 

to attend Facebook International Headquarters in 

Grand Canal Square to receive her award and also 

receive a guided tour of the social media tech-

giant. 

Amy, along with a huge number of Lucan 

Community College students, entered the 

www.TackleBullying.ie art competition with 

Amy selected from thousands for a special award. 

Remember if you or anyone you know is 

experiencing bullying please speak to someone 

about it.  
 

Lucan CC’s literacy quote of the week: This 

week our college’s literacy quote comes from our 

Irish department, Roinn Gaeilge. 'Irish is more 

direct than English; it is a fine muscular thing, the 

most expressive language in Europe' was said by 

Brendan Behan on launching his Irish language 

play An Giall to bemused British journalists 

unaccustomed to the language. Translated, as 

gaeilge, it reads 'Is dírí an Ghaeilge ná an Bearla; 

is rud matánach mín í, an teangan is mó brí san 

Eoraip'. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

People’s Art Fair Lucan 2018 
 

Open call for artists and crafters 

to participate in this year’s 

“People’s Art Fair” 
Saturday March 24th- 25th 

 

The venue is Church of Ireland 

Parish Centre & St Andrew’s 

Church, Main Street, Lucan. 
 

The fee to enter for artists is  

€40 per stand and 10%  

commission on sales of Art  

& prints, and €40 per 6ft table  

for crafters. 
 

Please contact us at: 

peoplesartlucan@gmail.com for a 

booking form as soon as possible as 

places will fill up quickly and we have 

limited space. 
 

We look forward to hearing from you 

 

 

mailto:peoplesartlucan@gmail.com


Coláiste Phádraig CBS 
Soccer: Congratulations to our u15 team who 

won the Dublin West League Final on Tuesday 

after a 2-1 victory against St. Mark’s Tallaght. 

Lucan took the lead just before half time when 

Franklin Achugbu drove past three players before 

unleashing a powerful low drive across the keeper 

into the far post.  James Harold doubled the 

team’s lead mid-way through the second half with 

a stunning half volley from inside the box. Lucan 

defended heroically throughout although they 

were indebted to an inspired display from Kian 

Moore in goal. Kian repeatedly repelled the 

Tallaght attack with a series of brilliant point 

blank saves that gave Lucan the belief and 

confidence to see out the game despite a very late 

consolation goal for Mark’s. The win means that 

the team now advance to the Dublin League semi-

finals which will be held after the February mid-

term break. They will also now represent Dublin 

West in the Leinster Champions League which 

will feature the eight regional League winners 

from Leinster. The team are also in the 1-4 finals 

of the prestigious Leinster Minor Cup so it is 

shaping up to be an exciting few months ahead.   
 

Basketball: Well done to Kris Arcilla who 

captained his club Templeogue to u18 National 

Cup success at the National Basketball Arena at 

the weekend. His team defeated Neptune 72-68 in 

a dramatic final that was in the melting pot right 

up until the closing seconds. Kris kept his cool 

from the free throw line to seal a famous win.  

 

He was also awarded MVP for his outstanding 

performance of skill, scoring and leadership 

throughout. Kris was then part of Templeogue’s 

senior men’s team that completed a famous 

double for the club later that same evening as they 

defeated UCD Marian 68-62 to claim the All 

Ireland Cup. We are all very proud of Kris in the 

school and congratulate him on his exceptional 

achievements with his club.  
 

Trips:  The5th yr LCVP classes, accompanied by 

Ms. Garbutt and Ms. Fahy, went on a trip to 

Butler’s Chocolate Factory in Clonshaugh on 

Tuesday. The visit formed part of their Action 

Plan in their Portfolio where students will write 

up a report on the trip and link it to other subject 

options. The students enjoyed the full Butlers 

Chocolate Experience from an experienced tour 

guide who showed them just how their chocolate 

experts use their skill and artistry to create their 

famous chocolate assortments, bars, fudges, toffee 

and hot chocolate. The students got to wander 

around the interactive chocolate museum as well 

as enjoying an up-close demonstration on how 

individual chocolates are made. They also got to 

decorate their own chocolate figure with lashings 

of delicious liquid chocolate and crumbly flakes! 

The trip was one of their two Link Modules that 

encompasses the Preparation for the World of 

Work and Enterprise Education part of the LCVP 

course. The students are to be commended on 

their co-operation, enthusiasm and good manners 

throughout.  
 

Golf: Coláiste Phádraig’s run in the Inter Schools 

Matchplay tournament came to an end when they 

were defeated by a strong Naas CBS team last 

week. The school had two teams competing in the 

latest round held at Lucan Golf Club. Ryan 

Eccles and Niall Moynihan registered some 

nice early birdies, as did Adam Harris and 

Seán Quigley, to give Lucan an early 

advantage. However, Naas grew stronger on 

the back 9 and eventually eased to a 

comfortable victory. The school would like 

to thank Lucan Golf Club for allowing us to 

use the course for the duration of the 

competition that ran over a number of 

months.  
 

Cross Country: Out cross country athletes 

competed in the West Leinster 

Championships last Thursday in the 

Phoenix Park. The weather was fine except 

for a strong head wind that the athletes all 

found tough. Kian Clements and Kian 

Quinn fared best in the Minor boys race of 

over 200 athletes while Zak Delmar was our 

best finisher in the Junior boys race. James 

Goulding, James Needham and Brendan 

McCann ran very well in the highly competitive 

Intermediate race so well done to all of our 

athletes.  



Coláiste Cois Life  
Dia dhuit agus fáilte. Coláiste Cois Life love to 

take part in ‘Seachtain Folláine’ (Mental Health 

Week) and below you can see what all we got up 

to. Mental Health is very important and we try to 

get that message out to everyone, especially all of 

our students. Aswell, all sport matches have 

started up again… although the weather hasn’t 

changed! Lean ar aghaidh ag léamh :)... 
 

Bróga Cróga: The idea comes from the walk in 

my shoes campaign, we can’t judge anyone until 

we’ve walked in their shoes. Therefore we have 

to be understanding towards people especially 

those with mental health issues. D’iarr muid ar 

gach dalta dhá bhróg éagsúil a chaitheamh agus 

tasipeáin go bhfuil siad ansin chun cabhrú le 

daoine atá an cabhair ag teastáil uathu. 
 

Rugbaí: Comhghairdeas leis an bhfoireann 

shinsear rugbaí. They played against Oatlands and 

won (29-22) and are now into the semi-finals. Go 

n-éirí libh! 
 

 

‘Swim A Mile’: Comhghairdeas mór le ranganna 

Siúire, Láinne agus Casáin. D’éírigh leo an Ian 

Daly Swim a Mile with a Smile a dhéanamh ar an 

Déardaoin.The money that they will raise from 

this will go towards the children’s hospital in 

Crumlin and towards the centre for sick children 

in Barretstown. Beidh an snámh céanna ar siúl ag 

ranganna Feoire agus Cróibhe. 
 

Seachtain Fholláine 2018: Míle buíochas le gach 

duine a ghlac páirt sa tseachtain linn! We had a 

good busy week full of different talks to get 

everyone thinking, talking and being aware of 

mental health.Bhí  go leor cainteoirí isitgh agus 

rinne gach blian rud éigin chun a bheith páirteach 

den seachtain tábhachtach seo.  
 

Sacar: Metropolitan League: 

Comhghairdeachas le foireann F19 sacair na 

scoile. The team had a great win against 

Riversdale and are now going onto the final. 

Caithfear cúl Euan Selkirk a mholadh agus 

rotharchic á scóráil aige. The final score was: 

Coláiste Cois Life 5 v 3 Riversdale. Good luck 

boys!! 
 

Team Elizabeth: Rinne scoláire ó Bhliain 6 

agallamh ar "This Morning" inné le Philip 

Schofield agus Holly Willoughby, mar gheall ar a 

deifiúr a chuaigh faoi scian sa Túirc. She was 

speaking about being a young career to Liz, and 

also about Liz’s recovery in Istanbul after her 

lifesaving surgery. If anyone would like to donate 

to the fund here’s the link to the Team Elizabeth 

go fund me page. Ta pobal an Choláiste ag guí ar 

do shon, go dtaga biseach ort go luath. 

https://www.gofundme.com/u4wpzkjz 

 

 

 
ADULT EDUCATIONAL  

GUIDANCE SERVICE (DDLETB)  

The Adult Educational Guidance Service offers 

advice, guidance, and information on education, 

training and careers to adult students taking part 

in our adult education programmes, including 

those on Adult Key Skills, VTOS and 

Community Education courses. We are keen to 

help those who feel they didn’t do well at school 

or who left school early and now want a second 

chance to improve their education. 
 

The Guidance Service can help you: 

Identify your skills interest and goals in life.  

Explore your own learning options. 

Overcome issues that may be holding you back. 

Find the support to achieve your goals. 
 

The Guidance Service Offers: 

One to one or group based educational guidance. 

Assistance on returning to education. 

Support while taking part on part-time and full-

time education options. 
  

The Guidance Service is: 

Free of charge 

Confidential 

Friendly & Supportive 

(Caters for the Lucan, Adamstown, Clondalkin, 

Newcastle Area of South County Dublin) 
 

Contact us: 

Patrick Stewart Tel: 01 4670043 ext. 1 

Elaine Gahan Tel: 01 6100812 

Adult Guidance Co-ordinator  

Adult Guidance Information Officer 

patrickstewart@ddletbaes.ie  

elainegahan@ddletbaes.ie 

www.dublinadulteducation.ie 

 

https://www.gofundme.com/u4wpzkjz
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John Curran T.D. ï Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie  

Phone: 01 6183792. facebook.com/john.curranff 

Twitter: @curranjohna 

Council’s Shop Front Grant Scheme 2018: 
SDCC’s Shopfront Grant Scheme for 2018 is 

open. Grants up to a maximum of €8,500 are 

available. The Council are committed to paying 

50% of the overall cost. Grants are available for 

something as simple as painting your shop, 

replacing signage or even replacing your entire 

shopfront.  There is a closing date for application 

is: Friday 30
th

 March 2018.  More information on 

www.sdcc.ie or contact the County Promotion 

Unit if you have any queries on 01- 4149000 Ext: 

4631  

Tandy’s Lane: Tandy’s Lane will again be 

closed on the 17th of February to collect fly 

tipped materials. I was glad to learn in the past 

weeks however, that a number of prosecutions 

have been commenced relating to littering in the 

area. I would encourage residents to report any 

littering they witness. 
 

Mayor Paul Gogarty  
Tel: 087 2752489. Email: info@paulgogarty.com 

Working with Cllrs Liona O’Toole and Guss 

O’Connell 

Clonburris SDZ: Before the Lucan Newsletter 

went to print, Councillors were due to vote on 

approving the amended plan or letting the CEO’s 

original draft go as is to An Bord Pleanala. More 

next week as everything was up in the air at time 

of going to press and any achievements could be 

adopted or voted down in final vote. 

I WISH:  Delighted and honoured to attend this 

event in the RDS and make the opening speech as 

Mayor. I WISH is a project aimed at improving 

participation in science, technology, engineering 

and maths by girls. There’s a huge gender 

imbalance which is not borne out by ability or 

capability. The main barrier now is traditional 

thinking and confidence. We need more girls in 

STEM because different approaches are required 

to maximise the benefits for society. 
 

Cllr. William Lavelle ï Fine Gael 
Local Councillor for Lucan, 36 St. Andrews Drive, 

Lucan. 0874107885. wlavelle@sdublincoco.ie 

Update on meetings on Clonburris housing 

plans:  At time of submission we had three 

meetings down, with one to go. So far I have 

proposed/supported changes including requiring 

provision of public parkland on lands opposite 

Moy Glas to include playing pitches for nearby 

local schools; preventing residential development 

in the Adamstown Extension area opening onto 

Newcastle Road; requiring provision of additional 

peak hour bus services; limiting building heights 

next to existing estates; requiring at least four 

playing pitches (including one all-weather multi-

code pitch) at Griffeen Valley Park Extension; 

prohibiting construction traffic from using 

Griffeen Avenue and requiring local consultation 

on permeability/removal of estate boundary walls. 

Beech Park:  Irish Water have agreed to tackle 

reported vermin problems in main sewers. 

Hermitage Park/Ballyowen Lane: Proposed 

drainage works which I proposed are due to start 

in February. 
 

Frances Fitzgerald TD, Fine Gael 
01 4577712. frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie 

Shop Front Grant Scheme: Applications are 

now open for the Council's 2018 Shopfront Grant 

Scheme. Grants up to a maximum of €8,500 are 

available (50% of the overall cost of works). 

Grants may include painting your shop, replacing 

signage or even replacing your entire shopfront. 

Closing date for applications is Friday 30
th

 of 

March. For more information see www.sdcc.ie 

Know Where You Stand: Copies are still 

available of my annual Know Where Your Stand 

– Guide to Your Entitlements 2018, if you would 

like a copy of this useful guide, contact my office 

on 457 7712. 

Lucan Library: Our local library has a wide 

variety of activities and events happening every 

month. Some key events this month include a 

creative writing workshop, mindfulness and 

internet classes. Be sure to check the local 

noticeboards or www.southdublinlibraries.ie for 

more information. 
 

Ruth Nolan Independents 4Change. 
Lucan & Palmerstown. Ph. 0868540030,  

E ruthnolan@cllrs.sdubloncoco.ie. 

Safety Issues at Lucan Schools: I have been 

contacted by two schools in Lucan who have 

concerns for the safety of the children attending 

them. They are St Mary’s National Boys school 

and Scoil Mhuie in Airlie Heights. I have tabled 

motions for our February Lucan Area committee, 

for the council to employ a Lollipop person for 

both schools. 

Clonburris Development: This week finished 

out meetings on motions been adapted for the 

Clonburris development. One of the motions I 

tabled was outside the remit of the council but 

management agreed to write to the Minister on 

the issue. It is an issue that I feel is very unfair. 

New developments are built with different type of 

dwellings ex Apartments duplex and semi and 

detached houses. Because the apartments are 

subjected to estate management fees, the houses 

are too.  
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Cllr. Liona OôToole ï Independent 
087-2795274.    

lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie  www.lionaotoole.com 

Clonburris SDZ update:  Number of Clonburris 

meetings took place over the last week all of 

which I attended from beginning to end which 

was important, as an elected rep we need to 

ensure that all aspects of the plan was covered. At 

the time of writing this the final decision had not 

taken place. Updates on all motions and votes will 

be published after Thursday/Friday. I like to thank 

the residents that took the time to attend these 

meetings and will be in a position to report the 

FACTS. 

Griffeen Park/Esker Celtic 5K: Congratulations 

to all involved in the 5K runs which took place 

last weekend. It was a great turnout and great 

benefit to the community. Delighted to see some 

Lucan’s Operation Transformation members at 

these events. 

Adamstown Sports/Community Hall: I 

continue to work with management on the 

opening of this facility. 

Ed OôBrien ï Fianna Fáil  
Constituency Office, 8A The Village Centre. 

Ph: 01 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 

E: eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan @EdOBrien1  

Fianna Fáil Group Leader on South Dublin County 

Council  

Clonburris SDZ: The Clonburris SDZ was 

debated in the County Council for 4 days this 

week and nearly 30 hours in total. I was one of a 

few councillors who attended every minute of 

every meeting and with the support of some of 

my colleagues successfully amended the plan to 

ensure that future development is dependent on 

the delivery of new and improved bus services, 

access to rail services and delivery of LUAS to 

Lucan. I also successfully moved motions 

addressing the density of buildings and building 

heights in areas adjoining existing residences in 

Lucan as well ensuring existing cul de sacs are 

not opened into the SDZ. I will be addressing the 

plan in full in my next newsletter. 

 

Transport Users 
The planners convinced everybody that restricting 

cars in the city centre for the benefit 

of Luas would solve the traffic 

problems. The knock on effect 

of this has made traffic 

congestion worse, even for 

public transport. Where did the 

cars go, they moved to other 

streets and added to congestion there. Other 

vehicles took a longer way around on the M50 

that is now overloaded, this adds to congestion on 

the N4 that causes Lucan estates to become even 

more congested. This with massive future housing 

development in the Lucan/Clondalkin area will 

greatly add to further congestion. This with Bus 

lanes (that were never allowed to work) take up a 

lot of scarce road space, if that space was used 

wisely it would reduce traffic on the M50 by 

almost half. All this traffic congestion can be 

addressed by a new plan the Metro Dart O3 

transport plan see it on www.acratu.com. A 

solution for public and private transport to share 

our scarce road space. 

T. Newton 086 3127364   

 

 
 

Anam Cara the 

organisation that 

supports 

bereaved 

parents, is 

holding a Bereavement Information Evening 

on Monday 12
th

 February at 7:30pm  in the 

Maldron Hotel, Whitestown Way, Tallaght, 

Dublin 24. This is a free event and open to all 

bereaved parents. As Anam Cara will need to 

confirm numbers for teas, coffees, etc, please 

RSVP to info@anamcara.iebefore Friday 

9
th

 February or call the Information Line   

on 085 2888 888. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LUCAN DRAMA 
SPRING PRODUCTION 

 

BIG MAGGIE 
By John B. Keane 

 

AUDITIONS 
Will be held on 

Thursday 8
th

 February at 8pm 

In THE SPA HOTEL, LUCAN 
 

Further Auditions (if required)  

will be held on  

Tuesday 13
th

 February at 8pm. 
 

NEW MEMBERS VERY WELCOME 
 

For further information 
Phone Sheila, 01 6282827 

or Niall, 087 2578557 

THEATRE DINNER NIGHTS 
Fri. 23 & Sat. 24 March 

Bookings Spa Hotel, 01 6280494 
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Membership is now due for 2018, pay online 

before the 14th of February to avail of interest 

free 6 month instalment plan by going on the 

club’s website. 
 

Dinner Dance  

The Lucan Sarsfields GAA Club Annual Dinner 

Dance is on TOMORROW Sat 3rd Feb 2018. 

Tickets €30 each, on sale from any of the 

committee members. 
 

Lucan Sarsfields Disco  

3
rd

 4
th

 & 5
th

 Class Disco 

Next Friday 9
th

 February 2018 7pm TO 9:30pm 

Full Supervised; Only €5 
 

Annual Hurling Quiz 

Thanks to Peter Flannery’s and his crew on the 

annual hurling quiz and well done to the winners. 
 

Congratulations to Chris Crummy on being 

named Captain of the Dublin Hurlers for the 

League campaign. Friends of Dublin Hurling are 

running a bus to the Antrim game text 

0872331983 no later than 6pm on Friday to book 

a spot.  
 

Leopardstown Leaps  
Sunday March 4

th
 a super afternoon of Supreme 

National Hunt Racing with the best seats in the 

house, a four course meal,  a professional tipster 

to assist with winning some money, 

Proseeco reception in the club, a 

return bus, and a chance to  meet 

and greet some of our Dublin Stars 

both past and present. For tickets 

contact Joe Lavin, Jim Mulqueen, 

Ronan Keher. 
 

Lotto  

Last week there was no winner of the €18,200 

lotto where the numbers were 1, 15, 21 and 28. 

This week’s €18,600 lotto draw will be managed 

by Shay Hurson and is sponsored by John Ryan, 

Accountant. Tickets can be purchased online, at 

the club, in Carey’s Newsagents, in Vesey Arms 

or Kenny’s Bar.  
 

Club Shop is scheduled to open Thursdays 7:30-

8:30 and Saturday’s 10:30am – 1:00pm. 
 

25 Card Drive continues every Friday 9pm. 

Caters for all levels, beginners welcome. 
 

The ‘Cúpla Focal’ Club is on Mondays at 

7.30pm. 

 

 

Bingo is on Wednesdays 8:30pm 
 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy is back 

and is on Saturdays, 9:30am for Girls and 10am 

for boys (5+)  
 

Child Protection in Sport Awareness 

Workshop (CPSA) 

To all mentors working with players up to the age 

of 18. 

You must have attended a CPSA.  

REMINDER: There will be a CPSA workshop in 

the function room TONIGHT 7:30pm Friday 

2nd February, contact Children's Officer Colette 

Condon to check availability. 
 

Planning Workshop 

Our GPO, David Moran, will be running a 

planning workshop on Tuesday 6th February - the 

workshop will focus on developing a well-

rounded plan for the year ahead to maximise 

player development and how to effectively plan 

sessions throughout the year.  
 

Access to the Club  

Members will have noticed work has commenced 

on the Newcastle road development, obviously 

there will be disruption over the course of the 

works. We will be trying to work with the 

contractors for it to be kept to a minimum. But 

there will be disruption and inconvenience at 

times and we ask for your patience and co-

operation. We will keep people informed as best 

we can of changes. 

 

_____________________________ 

 

 

Celbridge Mill Community Centre 
www.celbridgemillcommunitycentre.ie 

Phone 01 6288556  
 

A launch of a Free Programme featuring 

Healthy Food made Easy, Older people Fitness, 

Disability Inclusion and Mental Health 

Awareness plus Defibrillator  training will take 

place on Thursday 8
th

 Feb at The Mill. And 

modules will run at various times at the centre 

over Feb /March/ April 
 

Free Career Skills Programme commences in 

Feb – with Modules – Health Food Made Easy, 

Manual handling, QQI Level 3 career preparation, 

& First Aid. Organised by Kildare Leader – 

Contact Breda 086 7916933 
 

Community Choir practise is now on Wed 

Mornings – 11am-1pm .Ideal for people living 

with dementia and their carers. 



 

 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Winter League  
This weekend should tell us how the sections are 

shaping up and what would be required of each 

team in order for them to qualify for the quarter 

finals.  In some cases even a visit to Lourdes for 

the team will not help!      We had one scalp last 

week and that was Catherine Leonard defeating 

Donal Cahalane.   
 

May we thank our sponsors of the Winter League 

- Halpenny Golf - for their continuous support to 

our Club.   
 

Ladies  

- Thursday Night 8pm – Games, Bingo, 

etc. 
 

- Saturday practice at 1pm weather 

permitting.     
 

Dates for your Diary 

a) Saturday 10
th

 February 2018 - Valentines 

Ball – Music by Mick Butler 
 

b) Gents day outing is Saturday 24
th

 

February  
 

c) Ladies day outing is Saturday 10
th

 March  
 

Membership Fee 

Please note that your annual membership fee is 

now due and can be paid to any committee 

member 
 

Wishing you Well  

The committee and members wish Mickey Joe 

Maher a speedy recovery – hoping to see him up 

and about soon.  

  

 
 

 

ST. MARY'S CARDS  
1

st
 John O’Mahony 

2
nd

 John Garde 

3
rd

 Phil Hennelly 

4
th

 Tess Keogh 

 

 

 

 

 

LUCAN HARRIERS A.C. 
Lucan Harriers were busy over the weekend of 

27th & 28th January.   
 

First up on Saturday 27th was Griffeen parkrun 

which saw a record crowd of 345 attending 

including the Operation Transformation leader 

David Cryan and 32 Lucan Harrier athletes.  Alex 

O'Brien led the field home in a time of 18.24 and 

first lady into the finish chute was Lucan Harrier 

Lorraine Heffernan in 21.55. 

 

Lucan Harriers before Esker Celtic 5K 
 

On Sunday the same route was used by Esker 

Celtic for their fundraising 5k and 20 Lucan 

Harrier athletes came out to run the race.  First 

home for Lucan Harrier was Alex O'Brien who 

finished 8th in a time of 18.55 with Brian Lamon 

14th in 20.41.  Two members of the fit4life 

section of Lucan Harriers completed their first 5k 

with Vicki Casserly finishing in 37.32 and Jenny 

Garland in 37.33. 
 

In the afternoon 36 Lucan Harriers headed to 

Raheny for the popular annual road race AXA 

Raheny 5, a 5 mile race around Raheny village 

and through St. Anne's Park.   Three Lucan 

Harrier athletes broke the 30 minute mark with 

Will Byrne crossing the finish line in 28.21 

followed by Patrick O'Donoghue in 28.44 and 

Patrick Holden in 29.30.  First Lucan Lady was 

Kathleen Trunk in 37.04.   

At the Raheny 5 Mile -    

L-R: Patrick Holden, Patrick O'Donoghue, David 

Trunk, Kathleen Trunk and Will Byrne 



Church Notices ð Sunday 4th February 2018 

 
5th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 
 

St. Mary's Lucan 
 

Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 
 

Weekday Masses:  

Monday to Saturday 10 am 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm 

and Saturday 7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday after 10 am Mass and after the 

6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms:  

Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to 

book at least one month before 

ceremony. 

 

 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
 

Sunday: 

10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
 

Pastor Les Hill,  

Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 

 

St. Andrewôs Church of 
Ireland 
 

Sunday:  
St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / Adamstown 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9am, 10.30am and 

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses:  
Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturdays after 10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 

1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 Saturday 

at 12.30pm.  At least four weeks’ notice is 

required to facilitate preparation. Applications 

between 10am and 1.00pm Monday to Friday at 

Parish Office or after any Mass as Parents are 

required to attend a pre-Baptism Meeting. 

Bookings cannot be accepted on the telephone or 

by email.  

 

 

Divine Mercy Lucan South 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses:  
 Monday to Friday 9.15am 
 

Adoration and Prayer: 
Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 7.30pm-8.30pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

Baptisms:  
Parents are asked to attend an information 

meeting before making arrangements or booking 

dates. 

 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
 

Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.lucanchurch.com/

